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D 
ear NODA Members, 

 

I want to talk this month 
not about the weather, but about 
the direction of our GMO.  I have 
been thinking a lot about our 
mission of providing education to 
dressage riders.   

 

There has been great and growing 
support for our schooling show 
series, yet rather lackluster support 
for other NODA sponsored 
educational events.  The reasons 
explaining the lack of interest are 
not completely clear, but I believe 
there are probably multiple issues 
involved.  First, dressage riders in 
our area have a lot available to them 
today.   Area farms and local 
professionals host clinics, 
veterinarians hold seminars and 
lecture series, and there are myriad 
on-line education opportunities that 
allow us to learn in the comfort of 
our own homes.  NODA must begin 
to rethink our approach to providing 
education to our members. 

 

NODA believes the education of our 
riders is so important that we want 
to look for new ways to provide that 
education.  We have already done 
this a couple of times by supporting 

some lectures/demos when 
clinicians were in the area.  These 
events were well attended and 
seemed to be appreciated.  NODA is 
currently looking into once more 
joining efforts with Topline Stables 
by sponsoring a lecture/demo in 
August with Jan Ebeling.  Saying this, 
I would like to throw out a proposal 
to all of you.  If you or your barn 
plans to host a clinic or event that 
might be of interest to our 
members, consider approaching 
NODA for sponsorship.  It makes 
more sense to join rather than 
compete with local professionals 
and farms.   

 

If you are having an event and/or 
bringing in a clinician that may be of 
interest to our members, let us pool 
our efforts and join together.   
Please contact Marcia-
edu@nodarider.org or Berni-
edu@nodarider.org about NODA 
teaming up with your facility to help 
support your endeavor. 

A current example of joining 
together and partnering to bring 
events to the area is NODA's alliance 
with LEC to bring the 2012 USDF/
Nutrena Adult Clinic for Region 2 to 
the Lake Erie College Equestrian 
Center.  The last time Ohio had the 
privilege of hosting the Adult Clinic 
was when Walter Zettl was here.  
We are now, these many years later, 
bringing in another of dressage's 
finest, Lilo Fore.  This Clinic, being 
held June 30th and July 1st, is not 
free to riders or auditors, but it is 
very well priced.  Riding with 
someone like Lilo for two days for 
$250.00 is an opportunity that 
doesn't happen often.   

 

Didn't sign up to ride?  All is not lost.  
You can still learn from auditing this 

Dee Liebenthal and Rens 

Greetings from the President 

mailto:president@nodarider.org
mailto:vp@nodarider.org?subject=NODA
mailto:treasurer@nodarider.org
mailto:secretary@nodarider.org?subject=NODA%20
mailto:parliamentarian@nodarider.org
mailto:alice-dal@nodarider.org?subject=NODA
mailto:barb-dal@nodarider.org?subject=NODA
mailto:Kathy-DAL@nodarider.org
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2012 Committees 
Awards Committee 
Chair: 
Janeen Langowski-Grava:  440-666-6182 
 yearend-awards@nodarider.org 
 
Year-End Banquet 
Chair:  
Carol Cassano: 216-272-185   
             banquet@nodarider.org 
 
Communications 
Correspondence Secretary: 
Rosemary Rufo:  330-527-7836 
 correspondence@nodarider.org 
 
Newsletter Editors: 
Elizabeth Bross:  814-881-2786 
 Elizabeth-editor@nodarider.org 
 Layout/Content 
  & 
Mosie Welch:  330-618-5838 
 Mosie-editor@nodarider.org 
 Advertising /Content 
 
Webmaster and Facebook: 
Linda Cooley: 440-564-8118 
 webmaster@nodarider.org 
 
Competitions Committee 
**Recognized Shows** 
Chair: 
Niki Sackman: 
 Rs-chair@nodarider.org 
 
Manager: 
Robyn Ambrose: 440-858-2164 
 rs-manager@nodarider.org 
 
Show Secretary: 
Mary Lou Gallagher: 216-251-7469 
 rs-secretary@nodarider.org 
 
Volunteer Coordinator: 
Karen Eisenhauer: 330-220-4705  
 rs-vol-coord@nodarider.org 
 
Sponsors/Advertising: 
Mosie Welch (interim):  330-618-5838 
 sponsors@nodarider.org 
  
External Relations 
Lisa Gorretta: 440-543-8682 
 ext-relations@nodarider.org 

2012 Committees 
Historical Committee 
Lora Szloh: 440-845-3974  
           historian@nodarider.org 
 
**Schooling Shows** 
Chair: 
Chris Goodall: 440-729-2984 
   schoolingshow@nodarider.org  
 
Co-Chair:   
Krista Warnick: 440-413-2213 
  ss-chair@nodarider.org   
 
Show Secretary: 
Taya Workum-Byers: 440-478-8658 
 ss-secretary@nodarider.org 
 
Volunteer Coordinator: 
Gail Patton: 440-442-5256 
 
Educational Programs 
Co-chairs: 
Marcia Doyle: 330-562-8456  
 Marcia-Edu@nodarider.org  

& 
Berni Moauro:  330-467-0619   
 Berni-Edu@nodarider.org  
 
Membership and Handbook  
Chair:   
Fran Cverna: 440-834-1774 
 membership@nodarider.org 
 
Junior & Young Rider Liaison: 
Cassandra Hummert-Johnson   
 216-926-8789           
 jr-yr@nodarider.org 
 
Member Liaison: 
Kathy Kirchner: 330-995-6010 
 MemberRep@nodarider.org 
   
Professional Liaison: 
Mary Dana Prescott: 440-256-8858 
 
NODA’s Board welcomes all comments 
and opinions regarding NODA activities, 
shows and policies.  Please contact 
member liaison Kathy Kirchner. 
 
Monthly board meetings are held the 
second Monday of each month  from 7 to 
9 pm at Panera Bread, 6130 Kruse Drive in 
Solon.  Members are welcome to attend.  
See monthly calendar for details as on 
occasion the location of the meeting may 
change. 

Advertisers 
 

Bridlewood Dressage Farm 
 

Buckeye Nutrition 
 

Buckeye Veterinary Services  
 

Cross Winds Farm 
 

Equestrian Pursuits 
 

Grand Haven Stable 
 

Holland Horse Tack 
 

Jane Kelly Dressage 
 

North Crest Equestrian Center 
 

Rivendel Farm 
 

Rocky River Stables 
 

Saddles 101 
 

Shadow Facs Farm 
 

Schneider’s  
 

The Dressage Foundation 
 

The Paddock Saddlery 
 

The Visiting Vet 
 

Topline Stables at Walden 
 

Western Reserve Farm Cooperative 
 

Woodwind Farm 
 

Xhalt Equestrian Center 
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mailto:rs-chair@nodarider.org?subject=NODA%20Recognized%20Show
mailto:rs-manager@nodarider.org
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two-day event.  Again, the auditing is not free, but is 
reasonably priced.   Please take advantage of this event 
and audit.  If you are looking for a little discount on the 
auditing fee, contact Berni Moauro at berni-
edu@nodarider.org, and volunteer.   There were well 
over 100 auditors in attendance when Lilo did this clinic 
in Victor, NY.  Let's show the USDF and Region 2 that 
our members want to take advantage of educational 
opportunities.  NODA has over 300 members.  If only 
25% were to show up we would have 75 auditors.  And, 
we should also be drawing from CADS, and WPDA, to 
name only a couple.  I hope I see you there.    

 

The Trainers Certification workshops program is a 
program of huge proportion.  Last year we surveyed our 
professionals, and more than 50% said they would 
support or encourage their students to participate in 
such a project.  We hope that is true, and that we would 
have the support necessary to take this on.  If you are 
keeping up with the subject in the USDF "Connections" 
magazine, you will see the support and encouragement 
coming from our National Organization for certification.    

 

Are you a "got to get involved" type?  We want your 
help fill some openings.  Please look for our ads in this 
issue or on our website.   In addition to the positions in 
the ads, we also could use help on our Education 
Committee, Banquet Committee, and our newly formed 
Media Committee, the result of whose work is 
scheduled for launch in September of this year.    

 

NODA is trying really hard to figure out how we might fit 
better into this new world.  You can add your ideas and 
thoughts in many ways.  You can of 
course get involved with a committee, 
or for those less inclined, send your 
ideas or thoughts to me at 
president@nodarider.org or to our 
member liaison, Kathy Kirchner at 
MemberRep@nodarider.org. 

 

This issue of the NODA News is once 
again full of information for all of us.  
Mary Lou Gallagher, one of our 
member TDs for the USEF, has written 
an article explaining how to use the 
USEF/USDF records search on line.  I 
know from experience, getting 
everything in one place and on one 
piece of paper goes a long way to 

making life easier when showing.  Read and learn!!!  
Thanks Mary Lou. 

 

I am sure that if you have looked at our calendar 
regularly you have seen the winter lecture series 
schedule for the Equine Specialty Hospital.  For all of 
you that went, but especially for all of us that couldn't 
take advantage of the opportunity, Mosie Welch has 
written a very comprehensive summary of Dr. William 
Jackson's  February lecture on "Treatments For and the 
Rehabilitation of the Injured Horse." Good job Mosie!     

 

Support us because there would be no NODA without 
your support, but more importantly, support NODA 
because our purpose is to give you and the equestrian 
population of Northern Ohio what you need.   If NODA 
doesn't provide what you need to become a more 
educated equestrian, then PLEASE LET US KNOW!  GET 
INVOLVED!   Speak up and tell us what you need.   Your 
ideas and thoughts may be not only what you are 
looking for, but what others want, too. 

 

Happy Show Season! 

 

 

Dee Liebenthal 

President  
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NODA and LEC Host the Nutrena/USDF Region 2   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

EARN NODA BUCKS  

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED  
please contact Berni ASAP to secure your spot! 

 
Please contact Berni with any questions at  

berni-edu@nodarider.org 

Adult Clinic with  

Clinician Lilo Fore 
 

June 30 and July 1, 2012   
 Lake Erie College Equestrian Center  

 

Get a sneak peek of Lilo Fore’s teaching style on e-TRAK 
at www.usdf.org/etrack 

 
Rider applications CLOSED April 27, 2012. 

 

Auditor forms are available on the USDF website at  
www.usdf.org/education/clinics/adult/index.asp 

 
Auditors of all ages  

WELCOME! 
 
 

USDF Members 
$40/day or $70/two days 

 
 

Non-members 
$45/day or $80/two days 

 

 

$$$ EARN CASH $$$ 
 

The Schooling Show Committee 
 is seeking  

two organized members   
to manage the  

NODA Schooling Show Series 
in 2013 

 

Schooling Show Secretary  
 

Schooling Show Chair/Manager 
 Great management opportunities!  

 

 Shadow the current committee members to see 
what’s involved in managing  

the high quality NODA Schooling Show Program. 
 
 

Office Fees Shared by Both Positions! 
 

FIND OUT MORE.  please contact  

schoolingshow@nodarider.org   
 

$$$ EARN CASH $$$ 

Schooling Show Prize List 
Rule 8 Clarification 

 
 

Currently, page 7, rule 8, and  
Championship Rule page 13, rule 8,  

say riders must be in different divisions and 
horse must be in consecutive levels which 
makes it sound like the horse cannot be 

ridden in the SAME level.   
  

The Board clarified rule 8 as follows: 
Rule 8 page 7, and Rule 8 page 13 are 
amended to say: Horses may compete with 
multiple riders in the same or consecutive 
levels only. (Riders must enter different 
classes or be in different divisions.)  
 

As an example:  " Horse can show and qualify 
with rider A in Intro Novice Junior AND with 
rider B in Intro Open Amateur."   

mailto:berni-edo@nodarider.org?subject=USDF%20Adult%20Clinic
http://www.usdf.org/etrack
http://www.usdf.org/education/clinics/adult/index.asp
mailto:schoolingshow@nodarider.org?subject=Schooling%20Show%20Committee
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44th Annual Prix de Villes, Dressage; March 31 and April 1 
Lake Erie College Equestrian Center 

Photos courtesy of Fairfield Photo 

Above Left:  Debi Smith and Aragorn, Prix de Villes highpoint winners.  Center: Highpoint and Reserve Champions Debi Smith 
and Merle Panichelle who rode Trillium.  Above Right:  Topline NODA Team, (TNT)  garnered the High Team Championship. 
Pictured left to right are Janeen Langowski-Grava, Deb Smith, Linda Cooley & Lauren Hunter.  Below left is Christen Thomas and 
Meridian.  Center : NODA TNT Team & their horses.  Photo by Dee Liebenthal. Below Right:  Janneen Langowski-Grava and Rens. 

Sarah Justice and Narok 

Photos courtesy of Fairfield Photography, 
LLC, an award-winning leader in event and 
portrait photography in the Midwest.  Look for 
Fairfield Photography at the 2012 Dressage 
Derby at Lake Erie College in June.   

You can view other photographs  
from the Prix de Villes and get more information 

at www.fairfieldphoto.com 
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2012 NODA Schooling Show Series 

May 12  (SATURDAY)  
Grand Haven Stable 

 Jefferson  
  

June 23 (SATURDAY) 
Stoney Ridge Stables 

Wadsworth 
  

July 8 (SUNDAY) 
Grand Haven Stable 

Jefferson 
  

August 12 (SUNDAY) 
Cross Winds Farm 

Chagrin Falls 

 
September 2 (SUNDAY) 

Rocky River Stables 
Rocky River 

  
October 13 (SATURDAY) 

Chagrin Valley Farms 
Bainbridge 

 
October 14 (SUNDAY) 

 Championships 
Chagrin Valley Farms 

Bainbridge 

Chris Goodall, Schooling Show Chair 
schoolingshow@nodarider.org 

 
Taya Workum-Byers, Show Secretary  

ss-secretary@nodarider.org 

44th Annual Prix de Villes, Dressage; March 31 and April 1 
Lake Erie College Equestrian Center 

Photos courtesy of Fairfield Photo 

Above left:  Lauren Tisdale riding Fascination Star.  Above center and Left:  NODA’s treasurer, Jennifer Kick riding Maxximus. 

Left: Kirsten Thomas and  
her horse, Royal. 
 
Center:  Heather Soones -
Booher on Bordeaux. 
 
Right:  A lovely 
competitors’ party at the 
Manor House. 
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T 
here is a benefit to working as a co-editor on 
the NODA Newsletter; one really knows 
what’s out there of interest to equestrians.  I 

always think I’ll partake of these many opportunities, 
but the dates pass by and I’ve missed them all.  On 
February 20, 2012 I decided to make the drive to 
Equine Specialty Hospital for the lecture on 
“Treatments For and the Rehabilitation of the Injured 
Horse” presented by Dr. William Jackson, DVM, MBA, 
SACVS.  In the audience were about 40 women, 
equestrians of all disciplines.  Sitting near me were a 
mother and adult daughter, with three Morgans 
between them, who had driven an hour and a quarter 
from Lorraine County for the program.  A Stow 
woman with a Tennessee Walking Horse she mainly 
trail rides in the Mill Creek Reservation.  And a 
woman who had only found out about the lecture on 
that very day when she unexpectedly brought her 
horse in to Equine Specialty Hospital for treatment.  
Dr. Jackson began his presentation by telling us that it 
doesn’t matter what discipline or what level of work a 
horse is involved in; from pleasure riding to jumpers; 
just like humans, horses get injured.  No matter what 
discipline, the treatment and rehabilitation remains 
the same; with the goal that the horse will recover 
and return to its work.  In the course of the two-hour 
presentation Dr. Jackson gave us an overview of bone 
and soft tissue injuries, a model of wound healing, 
and an overview of available treatments, as well as 
the timeframe and basic process for rehabilitation.  I 
got a lot out of the  presentation so I wanted to share 
a little of what I learned from the talk. 
 
Dr. Jackson reviewed a very simple model of wound 
healing which applies to any injury: the inflammatory 
phase, the proliferative phase, and the remodeling 
phase.  It is the rate of healing and the capacity to 
heal that differs from structure to structure.  The 
wound-healing model is similar for all wounds, 
internal or external, but the time frame may vary 
based on the structure and location.  For the purpose 
of the lecture Dr. Jackson’s description was very basic 
and broke down the lengthy process into three main 
steps, when actually there are many steps in the 

process which overlap in the course of healing.   
 
Dr. Jackson pointed out that bone is the only tissue in 
the body that has the capacity to heal 100%, with 
little or no scar tissue, returning the bone to its 
original strength in three to four months.  This is 
because normal bone tissue is constantly being 
replaced, which aids in the healing process.  Soft 
tissue injuries, on the other hand, take two years to 
heal and only regain 80% strength at best.  For 
instance, an injury to a ligament, the structure that 
connects bone to bone, is a strain or tearing of fibers, 
which Dr. Jackson likened to spaghetti held in the 
hand.  The strain or sprain results in something like 
removing some of the spaghetti and leaving a void.  
The danger is that the tissues that fill the void are not 
in a “spaghetti-like alignment,” but are haphazard and 
less elastic than the rest of the ligament, and can 
cause a future pull or tear to occur above or below 
the original injured site.  In a tendon, which connects 
muscle to bone, Dr. Jackson told us the fibers that are 
damaged act more like guitar strings; when they 
break, they coil back leaving spaces that must be 
filled.   He then discussed the healing process. 
 
The inflammatory phase is the first period of the 
healing process and occurs in the first two to five days 
following the injury.  The body’s immediate reaction 
is to control the bleeding by vasoconstriction, or a 
clamping of the muscular artery walls and the 
infusion of clotting platelets, followed by vasodilation, 
which is the edema evident by the swelling in the 
injured area.  During this phase there is the beginning 
of the process called phagocytosis, which is the 
body’s ongoing and continual removal of damaged 
tissues, and which lasts through all phases of healing.  
Next comes the proliferative phase which lasts from 
about two days to three weeks and includes 
granulation, or the “scaffolding” of new and very 
fragile tissue with little nerve supply and a large blood 
supply that will support healing.  During this phase 
wound edges pull together to reduce the defect and 
there is a process of building new tissue called 
epithelialization, which is the active division and 

Lecture Overview: Dr. William Jackson, DVM 
Treatments For and the Rehabilitation Of the Injured Horse 

by Mosie Welch 
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migration of epidermal cells from the wound margin 
across the open wound to promote and grow new 
tissue.  Dr. Jackson pointed out that horses have a 
very high capacity to heal above the hock, whereas 
below the hock healing can lead to an excess of 
granulation, often called proud flesh.  Open wounds 
at hock level and below must be monitored and 
trimmed to prevent this over accumulation.  The third 
phase of this very simple wound-healing model is the 
remodeling phase, defined as three weeks to two 
years; in other words Dr. Jackson reminded us, “There 
is no quick fix.”  All soft tissue injuries need a long, 
long time for optimal healing. The focus during the 
remodeling phase is the management of scar tissue 
so that it heals in an organized pattern consistent 
with the tissue surrounding it to aid in regaining and 
maintaining the highest level of strength possible in 
the injured area (remember that’s 80% in tendons or 
ligaments) in order to minimize the possibility of re-
injury. 
 
At this point Dr. Jackson switched gears to discuss an 
overview of therapies available to equestrians for the 
rehabilitation of their horses.  Dr. Jackson said 
sometimes a “new procedure” will sweep through a 
barn and everyone jumps on that bandwagon 
because there is anecdotal evidence of success, but 
really there may be very little science behind the 
treatment.  Dr. Jackson stated that Equine Specialty 
Hospital bases its protocols on scientific evidence and 
research with a goal to provide clients the best 
possible outcomes using scientifically based 
therapies.   
 
On the subject of joint injections Dr. Jackson 
discussed treatments aimed at arthritis, which is a 
progressive, degenerative disease of the joints (DJD).  
He discussed therapies targeted at slowing the 
process and maintaining comfort in work, as there is 
no cure. He also pointed out that these therapies may 
be indicated in some joint injuries or post surgery.  
One injectable therapy is Hylartin or HA which is a 
component of healthy joints.  HA is generally 
harvested from cows or sharks and is a very viscous 
substance the consistency of an egg white.  It is 
injected into a moderate to high action joint such as 
an upper hock, stifle, or cervical spine articulations.  It 
aids in maintaining existing cartilage as well providing 

lubrication and a mild anti-inflammatory action.  It is 
best used in mild to moderate arthritis or in cases of 
joint trauma caused by injury or surgical 
interventions.  HA does not cause damage the joint.  
He reviewed the uses and side effects of 
corticosteroids such as Depro-Medrol and 
Triamcinolone Acetonide used to treat non-septic 
joint inflammation and moderate to severe arthritis in 
low to moderate motion joints.  Steroids are rarely 
used in cases of trauma or post surgery.  The 
preference at this time is for the longer acting Depo-
Medrol.  The benefits of injecting a corticosteroid 
must outweigh the risks, as over time, injecting 
corticosteroids into a joint will accelerate damage to 
the cartilage because steroids are a crystalline 
substance that will always leave trace crystals in a 
joint.  The last joint therapy Dr Jackson discussed was 
Interleukin-I Receptor Antagonist Protein (IRAP) 
which is used in moderate to severe arthritis for non 
septic joint inflammation, and like corticosteroids is 
best suited for low to moderate motion joints.  It is 
rarely used after an injury or post surgery.  IRAP 
works by slowing the degenerative process by 
introducing anti inflammatory leukins or proteins into 
the joint.  The veterinarian draws the horse’s blood 
under sterile preparation.  The blood must be 
maintained in a temperature-controlled incubation 
within two minutes of the blood draw to maintain the 
integrity of the sample.  Failure to get the sample to 
incubation reduces the effectiveness of final product. 
Once processed the IRAP must remain frozen until 
just before injection into the joint. 
 
From here Dr. Jackson went on to discuss Platelet 
Rich Plasma or PRP, which is most commonly used for 
core lesion injuries of tendons or ligaments, in 
bursitis, or in cases of severe tendonitis.  It is also 
useful for select joint issues and is commonly used 
intra-operatively between tissue layers or with 
implants to speed healing during the recovery period.  
There is a strong body of scientific research showing 
the effectiveness in humans.  In the body’s own 
healing process, injured tissues fill with a serum of 
platelets; so a core lesion or tear in a tendon or 
ligament will fill with its own platelet rich serum.  But 
PRP is the collection of an even higher concentration 
of the healing platelets than the body can make on its 
own, which are then injected into the injury to speed 
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Help Wanted   
Sponsorship and Ads Coordinator, Recognized Show Committee 

 

Do you want to be involved with keeping NODA’s educational programs a success? 

Are you organized, active, and looking to make a difference? 

Do you have a background in media, marketing, or networking? 

Do you have ideas on how to bring in sponsorship for NODA’s programs? 

 

NODA is seeking a person who will be instrumental  

in keeping NODA’s educational programs successful 

through outreach and partnering  

with equestrian and community businesses  

resulting in program sponsorships. 
 

The position is supported by consultation with the outgoing coordinator. 
Comes with files and documentation of past activities. 

Will work with NODA’s newsletter editor in managing electronic ads. 
 

For more information on the position contact 

Recognized Show Chair, Niki Sackman at VP@nodarider.org   OR 

Outgoing Sponsorship Coordinator, Suzanne Carlton at sponsor@nodarider.org 

mailto:VP@nodarider.org
mailto:sponsor@nodarider.org
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the horse’s own healing process.  The platelets are 
collected from the patient in a sterile preparation 
blood draw after which the blood sample is put into a 
centrifuge to isolate the healing platelets.  The 
resulting platelets are then injected directly into the 
lesion guided by ultrasound to ensure proper 
placement.   
 
Dr. Jackson then touched briefly on Stem Cell 
Therapies which are not currently offered by Equine 
Specialty Hospital because the evidence for use of 
this therapy are anecdotal and variable with 0% 
scientific data in human or equine research that they 
work.  Stem Cell Therapies are based on the theory 
that all tissues start from omnipotent or stem cells 
that develop to a point where a trigger directs the 
stem cells to specialize.  The theory is if stem cells are 
injected into a damaged body part, they will 
regenerate that body part to its original form.  The 
process of gathering and isolating the stem cells is 
complicated and requires exacting procedures within 
a specific time schedule requiring a sterile process 
from start to finish with very short turnaround time 
using the animal’s own fat tissue.  The procedure 
counts on isolating stem cells which, to date, is not 
always a reliable process.   
 
Dr. Jackson also briefly touched on shockwave 
therapy which has a high level of anecdotal success, 
but very little science behind it.  Equine Specialty does 
not offer shockwave therapy.  If used it should be 
provided by a machine with a focusable beam and 
care must be taken in prescribing and applying 
shockwave therapy based on the location of the 
lesion.   
 
The discussion concluded with perhaps the most 
important part of the lecture – a discussion of the 
rehabilitation process and non-invasive therapies to 
support joint and soft tissue injury healing over the 
long course of the remodeling phase of healing which 
can last up to two years.  Because the goal is to 
minimize and manage the quality of the scar tissue 
and ensure that the injured area returns to the 
highest level of strength possible, care must be taken 
to introduce controlled exercise in increments.  In the 
horse world, rehabilitation therapy is a new concept, 
but over the last five to ten years, rehabilitation and 

preventative medicine is becoming more and more 
available for horses.  If you consider human healing 
and rehabilitation following a joint, tendon, or 
ligament injury you know there is a component of 
physical therapy and strength training over time.  
Time and stall rest with controlled exercise have long 
been the standard for equine recovery and still 
remain the basis of the rehabilitation program. The 
six month time period during rehabilitation of an 
injury is a critical time.  Even when following all the 
prescribed activity and recommended therapies and 
rehabilitation, the likelihood of re-injury is high during 
this period due to the weight, concussion, and the 
unevenness of the use of the horses musculature as 
the horse starts back into real work.  In other words 
the horse’s weight and asymmetry in movement are 
of concern when increasing the workload.  The water 
treadmill and the hyperbaric chamber as part of the 
rehabilitation process are two non-invasive therapy 
options which are scientifically proven to aid in the 
best outcome possible for joint and soft tissue injuries 
when they are available.   
 
The water treadmill, allows a horse to exercise and 
use the full range of motion of an affected area 
without the weight and concussion of out of water 
exercise.  It can reduce the impact of weight during 
exercise by 40%.  It is useful in recovery of soft tissue 
damage, joint injury, and post-surgical trauma, and in 
ensuring adequate bone remodeling.  When horses 
exercise in a water treadmill, they must use 
themselves equally, forcing the weak side to work 
and preventing the strong side from taking over the 
work.  Significant improvement of balance and stride, 
generally improved cardio vascular function, and the 
rapid building of correct musculature (top-line) are 
benefits of the water treadmill for horses with and 
without specific injury.  Equine Specialty Hospital is 
building a structure off their back barn that will house 
a water treadmill for therapy and conditioning.  
Rehabilitation and conditioning programs will be 
offered along with their other therapies.  Another 
new addition coming at a later date will be an arena 
off the opposite side of the back barn to compliment 
diagnosis, rehabilitation, and conditioning programs.  
 
The other non-invasive therapy is the hyperbaric 
chamber, which has received a lot of press in the 
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horse world of late due to the accident causing the 
death of a person and horse and the severe injury of 
another person in February 2012 at KESMARC, a 
Rehabilitation and Conditioning Center in Ocala, 
Florida.  This type of accident, while alarming, is a 
rarity and the incidence may be mitigated with 
pretreatment preparations which include removing 
the horse’s shoes, padding the chamber, and using 
specific halters to limit the possibility of sparking 
within the chamber.  The hyperbaric chamber delivers 
a pressured treatment of 100% oxygen, which is 
useful in conditioning and rehabilitation.  The clinical 
uses of the hyperbaric chamber are numerous and 
the benefit of the oxygen saturation is to any area of 
the body where there is a void of oxygen.  The 
hyperbaric chamber provides a saturation of oxygen 
in the red blood cells and plasma which aid in 
delivering increased oxygen to a lesion.   The Equine 
Specialty Hospital is considering adding a hyperbaric 
chamber to its treatment modalities. 
 
The evening lecture at Equine Specialty Hospital 
started at 7:00 pm and Dr. Jackson was still chatting 
individually with participants with specific questions 
when the Q&A period ended at 9:00 pm.   The cost of 
attendance was $10.00 and it was well worth it. Each 
participant left with lecture notes and a better 
understanding of the treatment and rehabilitation of 
injuries and an idea of what the Equine Specialty 
Hospital has to offer.  Dr. Jackson’s lecture was very 
educational and informative and his delivery was 
professional, humorous, and direct. It was an evening 
well spent and I recommend attending future lectures 
offered by Equine Specialty Hospital. 
 

 
 This article is an overview of a lecture attended 

by NODA Editor Mosie Welch.  The article 
contains  information compiled from a lecture 
presented by Dr. W. Jackson, DVM at the 
Equine Specialty Hospital in Burton, Ohio and is 
not the direct quotes of  Dr. Jackson.  Mosie is 
a horse owner and enthusiast and owns 
Equestrian Pursuits, LLC providing Equine 
Massage and Bodywork services to horses of all 
disciplines. 

Grants Available for 
NODA MEMBER 

Equine Professionals 
 

 

 A fund to support the professionals trainer or instructors 
continuing education . 
 

50% Cost of Event Reimbursable  
Up to $200 maximum 

 

APPLY in writing to:   NODA Board   
c/o Mary Dana Prescott 

Cloverfield Farm 
9445 Metcalf Rd 

Willoughby, OH  44094 
 

Include this information:  Outline why you should 
receive a grant, what function you plan to attend, and 
where it is to be held.  State how you will share the 
content with NODA members (lecture, clinic, or article). 
Provide a  flyer if available and  include full cost of 
function.   
 

Questions? Call Mary Dana at 440-256-8858 
 
Membership Requirements:   

You must be a “professional” horseperson as defined by 
the current USEF rule book .  

You must be a member in good standing with NODA. 
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J 
eni Gaffney, DVM, 
is a familiar name 
to many NODA 

members.  She owns 
The Visiting Vet in Bath, 
OH and, along with her 
son Colin, is an active 
participant in many 
NODA events.  Horses 
are a family affair for 
the Gaffneys.  Husband 
Sean also rides and the 
horses are kept at their 
home.  Sean and Jeni 
originally met as 
teenagers through Pony 
Club.  They lost touch 
during their time in 
college but saw each other again at hunt party 20 
years ago.  At that party, Jeni recalls, she reminded 
Sean that they had been in Pony Club and 
participated in the National Rally together.  Sean’s 
response was that he remembered being the Stable 
Manger for four “gorgeous girls” and could remember 
each of them, except for Jeni.  To prove she was 
indeed on the team she showed Sean a photo.  The 
rest, as Jeni puts it, “is history.”   
 
“I have always loved horses and wanted to become a 
veterinarian,” says Jeni.  “My parents hoped it was a 
passing phase but unfortunately, I still have the horse 
bug today.  My first riding lessons were at a facility 
much like Rocky River.  I became a barn rat and soon 
my uncle gave me a horse, a retired Standardbred 
racer named Duke.  Duke would jump anything but 
would pace the last two strides into a fence.”  Jeni’s 
second horse, “Buff,” took her to her first three-day 
event and to Young Riders.  He was purchased for 
$400 and bucked Jeni off 21 times during their first 
year together.  Jeni was just as persistent when it 
came to her chosen career path.  She worked for the 
local veterinarian while in middle and high school, 
using her horse as transportation to and from the 
clinic.  Later on, she attended Ohio State for her 
undergraduate education and veterinary school.  

While in veterinary school 
she lived in the hospital 
and took all the late night 
phone calls, worked the 
lab and pharmacy, and 
helped with colics.  After 
graduation, she worked 
for the Lorain County 
Veterinary Clinic and then 
the Westside Animal 
Emergency Clinic for 23 
years.  Jeni then started 
Visiting Vet, an equine 
and small animal practice, 
because she wanted to 
keep working with 
horses.  Five years ago, 
Visiting Vet relocated 

from the basement of her home to an office building.  
Dr. Endia Peckham and Jeni are accompanied by a 
staff of four avid riders—Barb, Beth, Meaghan, and 
Riki. 
 
Jeni’s commitment to her sport is clearly shown 
through her dedication to continuing education not 
only for herself, but also for son Colin and other 
young riders who are eager to learn.  The family owns 
a collection of horses, several of which are leased to 
Bath Pony Club members.  She stresses the 
importance of having a seasoned schoolmaster to 
help children learn.  Colin’s current mount is “Judge 
Not” or “Aldie” as he is known in the barn.  Aldie is a 
former Preliminary and Intermediate level eventer 
that is showing Colin the ropes of Beginner Novice 
and Novice level eventing.  Jeni was fortunate herself 
to have a schoolmaster to introduce her to the FEI 
dressage levels.  She leased “Marlie” for three years 
and dubs her the most influential horse of her riding 
career.  Because of Marlie, Jeni has tried to find 
excellent schoolmasters for Colin.  She says, “It is 
much easier to learn when the horse already knows 
the movements.”  Her advice for other dressage 
moms and adult amateurs is to obtain the horse with 
the highest level of training that you can afford.  An 
older schoolmaster that is sympathetic to the novice 

Jeni Gaffney and the Gaffneys Affair with Horses! 
By Elizabeth Bross 

Sean, Colin, and Jeni Gaffney at the Chagrin Hunter Pace.   
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rider is so encouraging, and it is much easier to focus 
on development of the rider’s seat when the horse is 
already trained.  With children, especially boys, it is 
important to have a pony that they can ride bareback, 
gallop, jump and just have fun with. 
 
Their most interesting acquisition is Sean’s jack-of-all-
trades eventer, foxhunter, show jumper, and 
dressage mount.  “Not Mine” was purchased 14 years 
ago (BC—or before Colin) while Jeni was 
administering spring vaccines.  He was a spur-of-the-
moment decision, and since Jeni already had a horse 
she told Sean that she had bought the horse for him.  
Sean reacted by saying, “I don’t need a horse, he is 
not mine!”  Jeni rebutted, “I don’t need another 
horse, so he is not mine, either!”  And so “Not Mine” 
got his name and has since proved to be a wonderful 
all-round horse that has performed well at everything 
asked.  A judge who saw his name noted they should 
rename him “All Mine.”  
 
Jeni and Colin use the schooling shows offered by 
NODA to prepare for their eventing and recognized 
show seasons.  The NODA recognized show is Colin’s 
favorite dressage show, and he loves to volunteer and 
earn NODA bucks there.  He started showing at NODA 
shows when he was eight and always wants it on 

their summer schedule.  Colin’s primary interest is 
eventing and foxhunting, so Jeni and Sean groom for 
him when he competes, and he helps out when Jeni 
shows.  Colin is a junior member of the Chagrin Valley 
Hunt so Sean and Jeni “cap” each season as his 

guests.  They also enjoy attending the educational 
seminars and clinics offered by NODA.  Jeni relates 
that Colin especially loves the banquet and enjoys the 
big ribbons. 
 

Jeni is currently competing her horse “Sandro” at 3rd 
and 4th levels and hopes to finish her USDF Medals 
with him.  Sandro was imported by Joanne White.  
Jeni says that when she was on the lookout for a 

Jeni riding Sandro at the Region 2 Dressage Champion-
ships.  Photo by Phelps Photos.   

Sean and Colin riding “Not Mine” and “Lady Liberty” at the 
Chagrin Hunter Pace.  Photo by Casual Creations Photography.   
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small FEI horse, “I kept walking by his stall and he 
kept watching me with such a friendly expression.”  
His curb appeal and cute face eventually enticed her 
to purchase the 
barely broke, big 
three-year-old.  
Sandro and Jeni 
won a Regional 
Championship at 
Training Level and 
were Reserve 
Champions at 
First Level.  Jeni 
states, “While it 
was great leading 
the victory gallop 
at the Region 2 
Dressage Finals, it has been more fun to watch my 
child excel and enjoy a sport that I love.”   
 
With the recent passing of her five year anniversary 
as a breast cancer survivor, Jeni says she is sure that 
some NODA members remember the LEC team Prix 
de Ville show where she celebrated finishing her last 
chemotherapy session the previous day.  Chemo, 

surgery, and radiation took up a full year of her life 
but, Jeni says, “The horses, my family, and friends 
kept my spirits up!”  Earlier in her treatment Jeni had 
a “hat party” because she decided a wig would 
probably fall off as she examined hooves.  Her friends 
came to the party and each one left Jeni a hat with 
their phone number attached.  It helped her look 
forward to choosing different outfits to match the 
hats and, even better, a conversation with the friend 
that gave it to her.  She then paid it forward last year 
by selling the hats at a tea to benefit Stewart’s Caring 
Place..  Jeni continues to give back to her community 
and is currently the Co-Chairman of the first Dusty 
Boots Derby Benefit for the Valley Riding, Inc. 
Therapeutic and Urban Outreach Riding Programs. 
 
For Jeni, what started out as typical horse crazy   
developed into a passion, and finally has become the 
thread that weaves the fabric of her life.  Horses are 
her life’s work, her love, the way she measures a 
good day...and sometimes the way she measures the 
most difficult times of her life  And for the Gaffney 
family, horses provide a framework within which they 
work, and play, and grow together in a Family Affair 
with their horses.   

Jeni and Sandro, Region 2 Training Level 
champions, pictured with USDF 
representatives.   
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News From the USDF 
 
New “L” Program Part 1 in Kennett Square, PA 
Delaware Valley Combined Training Association (DVCTA) 
has been approved to host an “L” Program Part 1 (The 
Judge’s Perspective). The Program starts with the “A” 
Session on November 10-11, 2012 in Kennett Square, PA, 
with instructor Jayne Ayers. To register or for more 
information, please contact the organizer, Darcy Miller 
Brown. For more information about the “L” Program, 
please contact LProgram@usdf.org. 
 
Looking to complete the “L” Program or re-test? 
There are a few openings in upcoming “L” Program Part 2s 
(Candidate Evaluation). Please contact lprogram@usdf.org 
for more information. 
 
Nutrena/USDF Adult Clinic Series Continues in 2012 
“The Classical System Simplified” features Lilo Fore. During 
each clinic Lilo will get into the nitty-gritty of the classical 
system, starting with the basics. Visit the website to find 
the date and location near you. Tune in to the last 10 
minutes of episode 120 of Dressage Radio Show to hear 
Lilo Fore’s advice on selecting the appropriate competition 
level  and hear her goals for the clinic series. 
 
FREE bag of feed from Nutrena! 
Nutrena, title sponsor of the Nutrena/USDF Adult Clinic 
Series, has a special offer for a free bag of feed. Simply fill 
out a quick survey online, providing your name and 
address and a post card will be mailed to for a free bag of 
SafeChoice® Special Care OR SafeChoice® Perform feed. 
These coupons can be redeemed at participating Nutrena 
retailers.  Visit www.SafeChoiceFeed.com  
 
Freestyle Education Makes Judges Special 
USEF Licensed Judges will now receive a special 
designation if they attend USEF designated Freestyle 
Education sessions. Contact USEF for more details.  
  
Do You Have The Scores on File to be Awarded a USDF 
Rider Award? Do you have the scores on file to be 
awarded a USDF Rider Award? All of the information 
needed to find out is available at the touch of button. Log 
onto the USDF website and check out the USDF Member 
Guide for complete award requirements. Check your 
scores by obtaining a Lifetime Rider Score Check and 
submit your application for a USDF Rider Award online. 
Questions? 

Top Stories 

 
The Dressage Foundation Now Accepting Applications for 
Elysium Farm Fund for U.S. Breeders Excellence  The 
Elysium Farm Fund for U.S. Breeder Excellence, established 
at The Dressage Foundation in 2011 by Abbey Henderson, 
provides financial assistance to breeders to pursue 
educational opportunities related to breeding that will 
advance their careers, promote sound breeding practices 
and further enhance the quality of U.S.-bred dressage 
horses. To learn about the Elysium Farm Fund contact 
Jenny Johnson.  
 
 Instructor Grants and Funding 
The Dressage Foundation has several grants available for 
instructors who seek certification and continued 
education. Click here for details. In addition, the United 
States Pony Club has several grants available for 
instructors seeking education and certification through our 
Instructor/Trainer Program. Click here for details. 
 

Deadlines 

Get Involved in USDF Governance 
Nominations are being accepted for Participating Member 
delegates in all regions until April 15, 2012. Nominations 
for USDF President, Treasurer, and Regional Directors in 
regions 2, 4, 6, and 8 will be accepted until June 1, 2012. 
USDF President, Treasurer, and Regional Director (2, 4, 6, 
and 8) nominations will also be accepted from the floor of 
the Board of Governors meeting at the annual convention 
during the first week of December 2012, in New Orleans, 
LA. All nominations, in addition to any inquiries regarding 
nominations, should be sent to nominations@usdf.org.  
 
Is Your Horse Declared for the All-Breeds Awards 
Program?   Log into the USDF website and view the 
Owner’s/Lessee Horse Portfolio Search to verify if your 
horse is declared for the All-Breeds Awards Program. If 
you need to declare your horse, simply submit a copy of 
your horse’s breed/performance registry papers and the 
All-Breeds Awards Declaration Form to USDF no later than 
August 1, 2012. Questions? 

Copyright © United States Dressage Federation.  
4051 Iron Works Parkway, Lexington, KY 40511,  

Phone: (859) 971-2277 Fax: (859) 971-7722 
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S 
pring seems to have come and gone already 
and some of you by now have ridden in a 
recognized show.  You’ve had a new Coggins 

drawn, your USEF and USDF memberships were 
renewed by January, and you are all set for the rest 
of the year.  For the other 99% of us, panic strikes as 
we try to get our first entry form to the post office by 
the closing date.  You can’t find your new 
membership cards, you’ve lost the horse’s 
registration papers, (or you need to get both papers 
and new cards from the horse’s owner) and now you 
don’t have time to get copies made before the post 
office closes.  And the final straw--by the time you 
cram copies of every required document into an 
envelope, you end up paying extra for the postage. 
 
In order to maintain your sanity (and to keep the 
show secretary happy) may I suggest that you make 
use of the USEF/USDF Master Verification Search 
engine?  If you have all of your memberships 
renewed in time, you can print a copy of all your 
documents on one page.  This search engine can also 
be used even if you have only HID numbers for your 
horse and/or a USDF non-member identification 
number for yourself.  (P.S., Hopefully you did take my 
advice in my previous article and you have applied 
for a free USDF HID for your horse.  You’ll need it to 
make the master verification search engine work.) 
 
The master verification search engine can be found 
on both the USEF and USDF websites. On the USEF 
home page scroll down the choices along the left 
side of the page.  Click on “Membership” and on the 
new menu pick the last choice “USEF Affiliates 
Verification.”  If you use the USDF web site, scroll to 
“Membership” on the grey banner.  On the new 
menu under Person, click on the last choice “USDF/
USEF Master verification.” One word of advice: have 
your numbers, your horse’s numbers, and the rider’s 
numbers (if different from the owner) in front of you 
when you start.  You can try filling in just the name of 
your horse if it is unique, but there also might be 
twenty other horses with the same unique name.  
Differences in spelling the rider’s name can also halt 

the process.  For example, if the USEF has my first 
name as Mary Lou and USDF has it as Mary L., the 
search might not be successful.  (Another problem is 
different spellings of last names—McCoy will not be 
considered the same as Mc Coy.)  So it is actually 
easier to start with the numbers in front of you. 
 
The verification search provides very clear 
instructions.  On the Welcome page, hit “Print 
Verification”, on the next page “Select Affiliate” and 
then “USDF.”  You are then told to enter the horse’s 
numbers and hit “Search.”  When your horse’s name 
comes up, you must still click on both the USEF and 
USDF choices in order to get a “Continue” button. 
The owner’s numbers will then come automatically. 
Again, you must still click on both choices to 
continue.  If given a choice between selecting a USDF 
participating membership or USDF group 
membership, choose the participating membership.  
You will next have to type in the rider’s numbers, 
even if they are the same as the owner’s.  Finally, 
you are given a link to print out the page.  If you send 
this verification page in with your entry, you do NOT 
need to send copies of your cards or horse’s 
recordings. 
 
The only additional documentation you must include 
with your entry is a copy of your negative Coggins.  
By the way, requirements for Coggins tests are not 
set by national and/or local riding organizations but 
by state governments.  The USEF rulebook, however, 
does require that the name of the horse on the 
Coggins must match the name of the horse on all the 
other documentation sent with the entry to a 
dressage show.  In other words, your horse’s show 
name must be the name of the horse on the Coggins.  
If the results have not come back from a new test, 
write “new test pending” on your entry.  You can 
send a copy later to the show secretary or bring it 
with you when you check in at the show office.  If 
you want to be considered for a breed award offered 
at the show (such as ones offered for Trakehners or 
Hanoverians), you will also have to supply a copy of 
your horse’s breed’s registration papers.  

THE USEF/USDF MASTER VERIFICATION SEARCH 
Records You Need at Your Fingertips! 

By Mary Lou Gallagher  
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The master verification search is an easy way to 
guarantee that you have all the necessary documents.  
It will save you time and money since you won’t have 
to fill out affidavits at every show.  If you use the 
master verification search and provide the correct 
documentation you definitely WILL make this show 
secretary happy:  preventing her from thinking evil 
thoughts while she is scheduling the riders for the 
7:30 am time slots! 
 

 

NODA member Mary Lou Gallagher has been the  
secretary for the NODA Recognized Shows since 
their inception in 1988.  In addition Mary Lou is a 
USEF ‘r’ technical delegate.  
 
Use this link to reach the USDF Master Verifica-
tion Search page,  www.usdf.org/verification/ 
 
Use this link to access the Master Verification 
Search through USEF,  www.eqverification.org/ 

http://www.usdf.org/verification/
http://www.eqverification.org/
http://www.usdf.org/e-trak
http://www.xhalteqcenter.com/
www/janekellydressage.com
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NODA Board Meeting Minutes — March 12, 2012 

Meeting Location: Panera Bread in Solon 
 
Attendance:  Robyn Ambrose, Fran Cverna, Dale 
Lappert, Marcia Doyle, Kathy Kirchner, Dee 
Liebenthal, Mary Lou Gallagher, Gail Patton, Mary 
Dana Prescott,, Niki Sackman, Lora Szloh, Patti 
Valencic, Mosie Welch. 
 
Call to Order: Dee Liebenthal, President, called the 
meeting to order at 7:09P.M. 
 
Minutes: Niki Sackman moved to accept the minutes 
of the February meeting. Lora Szloh seconded, vote 
taken, and minutes approved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Dee for Jennifer Kick (via email)  

· Checking account balance:   $14,991.93. 
· Savings account balance:        $5, 011.99. 

Membership Report:  Fran Cverna 
· Total members: 217 (145 AA, 27 JR/YR, 45 

Professionals). 
Handbook:  Fran Cverna 

· Fran distributed Handbook prototype in 8.5 by 
5.5 inch format. 

· Sending membership card as a tri-fold without 
perforations, will keep costs down. It will be on 
heavy stock with USDF info on it. 

· Mailings slated for April. 200 minimum for bulk 
rate. Dee will ask Jennifer Kick if we still have a 
bulk rate permit at the Novelty Post Office. 

· Dee suggested we try this new format this year 
and see how it is received by membership. 

· Will leave out Lifetime Achievement Award as 
additional information is available on the 
website. 

Recognized Shows: Robyn Ambrose 
· EMT’s lined up, Ribbons in. 
· Vet on call is Big Creek Vet Hospital. Agreements 

done for June and July. Joe Smith is a tentative 
for August. 

· Still need someone to be sponsors/advertising 
coordinator. 

· Mary Lou suggests a letter asking each 
Professional to consider sponsoring a class. 

· Mosie suggested making sponsors aware of the 
benefits of exposure and exactly what they are 
getting at each level.  

· Discussion on the need to share how we are 
making them visible. Ex: banners in monthly 
NODA alerts, share with them the occupations 
of  NODA members. 

Education:  Marcia Doyle 
· Changes made to Instructor Certification 

Program (noted on website). There will be 3 
categories: 

1. Training thru First level 
2.  Second level 
3. Third and Fourth level 
· USDF requires 3 workshops per region. Our 

board would like to keep them all with NODA and 
cut back on those that are poorly attended in aim 
for larger ones that will draw more people. 

· Lilo Fore Clinic under control. Nutrena is 
sponsoring it in place of Great American 
Insurance Co. 

· Marcia will contact Lisa Gorretta to hold a bit rule 
changes workshop. 

· At Mary Dana’s suggestion, Lora Szloh 
volunteered to survey membership for their 
ideas. 

· Possible forum: a panel of 3 to present a subject. 
Schooling Shows:  Dee 

· Dee suggested that the ad for SS secretary and 
Chairman/Manager be updated for the next 
newsletter. 

· Chris Goodall will still help with some things, and 
has provided job descriptions. 

· Dee suggested a 2 year contract with staggered 
terms. 

· Wording change re: one horse, two riders in 
consecutive levels -needs to be changed to same 
or consecutive level in DIFFERENT classes. 

Newsletter:  Mosie Welch 
· Several positive comments on the February 

Newsletter. 
· Mosie will ask Liz Ritz to return to do more of the 

wonderful photos. 
 
 
 



NODA News 2012 page 27 

 

Website:  Dee  
· Linda Cooley emailed list of new things posted. 

Among them are: Calendar of events, Schooling 
Shows Prize List, LEC Prix de Ville Prize List and 
entry forms,  2012 Year -End  Awards 
information, new classified ads, Lilo Fore Clinic 
info, and horse fun video. 

Historical/Data Management:  Lora Szloh 
· Due to recent move for Lora it is not accessible at 

this time. 
· Anyone with information should send it to Lora. 

Banquet:  Dee 
· Date is November 17, 2012. Contract signed and 

deposit is in. 
Professional Liaisons: Mary Dana Prescott 

· Mary Dana will include in the next newsletter her 
letter to Professionals asking them to encourage 
their students to ride in equitation classes. 

Old Business: 
· Dale Lappert mentioned that we should include 

the cost of Lilo Fore Clinic in the Newsletter.  It is 
$250 to ride and $45 to audit. 

New Business: 
· NODA invited to share information at MODA’S 

booth at Equine Affair for a cost of $50. Dale 
moved to do so. Kathy seconded, vote taken, and 
motion passed. 

· Dee asked for $75 to print up more tri-folds with 
membership info and calendar of show dates. 
These would be available to area barns and non-
members attending shows. Mary Lou moved to 
approve the amount. Niki seconded, vote taken, 
and motion passed. 

· Dee also requested that we buy an ad for $60 in 
the LEC Prix de Ville program. Niki moved to 
approve it. Fran seconded, vote taken, motion 
passed. 

· Dee requested that we donate $50 in memory of 
Christine Hastings to the Dressage Foundation 
Book of Memory. Mary Lou moved to do so. 
Mary Dana seconded motion. Vote taken, motion 
passed. 

· Meeting change made to April meeting due to 
Easter holiday. Mary Lou moved to change it to 
Tuesday, April 10. Mary Dana Prescott seconded. 
Vote taken and motion passed. 

 

Adjournment:  Patti moved to adjourn. Krista 
seconded. Vote taken, meeting adjourned at 8:34 
P.M. 
May meeting will be Monday, May 14, at 7 PM at 
Panera’s Bread in Solon. 

mailto:cbridlewood@aol.com
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Advertising rates: 
 

    Month  Six Month 
Full Page (7.5 x 10):  $75.00      $375.00  
Half Page (5 x 7.5):  $40.00      $200.00 
Quarter Page (3.75 x 5):  $20.00       $100.00 
Business Card (3.75 x 2): $15.00       $75.00 
 

The NODA website gets  120,000 hits each year. 

 

The online/web versions of the NODA News  
get 400-600 hits each month. 

 
To place an ad contact Advertising Editor  at  

mosie-editor@nodarider.org  

Calendar of Events 

Complete calendar  
listings with links 
available on the  
NODA Website  

www.nodarider.org  

 
5/5  DUSTY BOOTS DERBY 
BENEFIT for Valley Riding, INC 
Therapeutic Riding Program, 
Rocky River Stables, Rocky 
River OH.  Sponsorship  
opportunities available.  More 
info at www.valleyriding.org or 
Contact  216-267-2525 or 
DustyBootsBenefit@yahoo.com  
 
5/5-6   RIDING WITH 
CONFIDENCE CLINIC with 
JENNY R. SUSSER , McPhail 
Equie Performance Center, 
Michigan State University,  MI 
www.MidwestDressage.org   
 
5/6   POLISH YOUR TEST WITH 
CLARA ETZEL,  Cavallo 
Equestrian Center, Superior 
Twp, MI 
www.claraetzeldressage.com     
 
5/12 Grand Haven/NODA 
Schooling Show, Jefferson, 
Ohio, www.nodarider.org 
www.grandhavenstable.com 
 
5/12 CADS SCHOOLING 
DRESSAGE SHOW  
Kildare Riding Academy 
Wooster, OH 
www.CADSdressage.org  
 
5/18-20 GRAND HAVEN'S 
ADULT DRESSAGE CAMP 
Grand Haven Stable  
www.GrandHavenStable.com  
 
5/18-20  DRESSAGE CLINIC 
WITH CHARLES de KUNFFY 
Topline Stables at Walden, 
Aurora OH,   Information at 
www.Topline-Stables.com  
 

5/20  BRECKSVILLE STABLE 
DRESSAGE SCHOOLING SHOW 
Brecksville Stables, Brecksville  
 www.BrecksvillStables.com    
Contact Chris Snyder, 
colbydsg@hotmail.com,  
phone 440-740-0644  
 
5/22-23   DRESSAGE CLINIC 
WITH CHRISTOPH HESS (FEI 
Dressage Judge) 
Lexington, KY   Contact Kelly 
Gage, 859-699-7383 or 
TempChange@hotmail.com  
 
5/26 STONEY RIDGE STABLES 
DRESSAGE SCHOOLING SHOW  
Stoney Ridge Stables 
Wadsworth OH 
www.StoneyRidgeStables.com  
 
6/2-3 EQUINE Physical 
Therapy Symposium at 
Dancing Horse Farm in 
Lebanon, Ohio with Narelle 
Stubbs, PhD and  Nichole 
Romback of the Michigan 
University McPhail Equestrian 
Performance Center.  Day one 
is  seminar format with lecture 
and demonstrations.  Day 2 
will be private horse 
evaluations. For more 
information contact Lynda 
Sappington at 937-272-7691. 
 
6/4 COMBINED TESTS AND 
DRESSAGE SCHOOLING SHOW, 
South Farm, Middlefield, OH 
www.SouthFarm.net  
 
6/8  WPDA DRESSAGE CLASSIC 
AT GRAND HAVEN STABLE , 
USDF & USEF Recognized 
www.wpdadressage.org   
 
6/9-10  DRESSAGE AT GRAND 
HAVEN USDF & USEF 
Recognized, Grand Haven 
Stable, Jefferson, OH 
 www.GrandHavenStable.com  
 
6/16   CADS SCHOOLING 
DRESSAGE , Kildare Riding 

http://www.northcrestequestrian.com
http://www.northcrestequestrian.com/
mailto:northcrest44@aol.com
http://www.northcrestequestrian.com/
mailto:DustyBootsBenefit@yahoo.com
http://www.MidwestDressage.org
http://www.claraetzeldressage.com
http://www.CADSdressage.org
http://www.GrandHavenStable.com
http://www.Topline-Stables.com
http://www.brecksvillestables.com
mailto:colbydsg@hotmail.com
mailto:TempChange@hotmail.com
http://www.StoneyRidgeStables.com
http://www.wpdadressage.org
http://www.GrandHavenStable.com
http://www.equestrianpursuits.com/
http://www.thecrosswindsfarm.com/
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6/17-18 DRESSAGE DERBY I & 
11,  Lake Erie College, Concord, 
OH  http://www.lec.edu/
equestrian/shows 
 
6/23 NODA Schooling Show at 
Stoney Ridge, Wadsworth, 
Ohio, www.nodarider.org  
 
6/24  GRAND HAVEN 
DRESSAGE SCHOOLING SHOW, 
Grand Haven Stable, Jefferson, 
www.GrandHavenStable.com 
 
6/29—7/1 SUMMER HORSE 
TRIAL, South Farm, Middlefield, 
OH 
www.SouthFarm.net  
 
6/30—7/1  USDF/FARMVET 
REGION 2 ADULT DRESSAGE 
CLINIC WITH LILO FORE   
Lake Erie College, Concord, OH    
Rider and Auditor Information 
www.usdf.org/calendar/ 
www.nodarider.org  
 
7/7    CADS SCHOOLING 
DRESSAGE SHOW , Kildare 
Riding Academy, Wooster, 
OH   www.CADSdressage.org     
 
 7/8  NODA Schooling Show at 
Grand Haven Stable 
www.nodarider.org  
 
7/14-15, SOUTH FARM JULY 
MINI EVENT, South Farm, 
Middlefield, OH 
 
 
7/21   STONEY RIDGE STABLES 
DRESSAGE SCHOOLING SHOW, 
Stoney Ridge Stables, 
Wadsworth, OH 
www.StoneyRidgeStables.com   
 
7/21   NODA DRESSAGE '12 
SHOW, USEF & USDF 
Recognized, Grand Haven 
Stable, Jefferson OH     
www.nodarider.org  
 
7/22   NODA DRESSAGE '12 

ENCORE SHOW, USEF & USDF 
Recognized, Grand Haven 
Stable, Jefferson  
www.nodarider.org  
 
8/11-12  WPDA SUMMER 
SIZZLER DRESSAGE SHOW, 
USDF & USEF Recognized, 
Grand Haven Stable, Jefferson, 
OH     www.wpdadressage.org  
 
 8/12 NODA Schooling Show at 
Cross Winds Stable  
www.nodarider.org  
 
8/18   CADS SCHOOLING 
DRESSAGE SHOW, Kildare 
Riding Academy, Wooster, OH    

 
8/18   STONEY RIDGE STABLES 
DRESSAGE SCHOOLING SHOW, 
Stoney Ridge Stables, 
Wadsworth, OH 
www.StoneyRidgeStables.com   
9/1-2, FALL HORSE TRIAL 
South Farm, Middlefield, OH 
www.SouthFarm.net  
 
9/2  NODA Schooling Show at 
Rocky River 
www.nodarider.org  

 
9/1-2, SOUTH FARM FALL MINI 
EVENT, South Farm, 
Middlefield, OH 
www.SouthFarm.net  

 
9/15  CADS SCHOOLING 
DRESSAGE SHOW, Kildare 
Riding Academy, Wooster, 
OH   www.CADSdressage.org    
 
9/22   STONEY RIDGE STABLES 
DRESSAGE SCHOOLING SHOW, 
Stoney Ridge Stables, 
Wadsworth 
OH   www.StoneyRidgeStables.c
om         
 
9/21-23  GRAND HAVEN'S 
ADULT DRESSAGE CAMP, Grand 
Haven Stable, Jefferson,  
www.GrandHavenStable.com  

10/7  GRAND HAVEN 
DRESSAGE SCHOOLING SHOW, 
Grand Haven Stable, Jefferson, 
www.GrandHavenStable.com    
 
10/20   STONEY RIDGE STABLES 
DRESSAGE SCHOOLING SHOW, 
Stoney Ridge Stables, 
Wadsworth 
OH   www.StoneyRidgeStables.c
om          
10/11-14  2012 USDF/GAIG 
REGION 2 CHAMPIONSHIPS 
Kentucky Horse Park, Lexington,  

 
10/19-21 DRESSAGE CLINIC 
WITH CHARLES de KUNFFY   
Topline Stables at Walden, 
Aurora OH   Information at 
www.Topline-Stables.com  
 
10/13  NODA Schooling Show 
at Chagrin Valley Farms 
www.nodarider.org  
 
10/14  NODA Schooling Show 
Championship—must qualify to 
compete. 
www.nodarider.org 
 
11/17   NODA YEAR-END 
AWARD BANQUET  and 
CELEBRATION  
www.nodarider.org 
 
12/5 – 8, 2012 ADEQUAN/USDF 
CONVENTION, New Orleans, LA, 
www.usdf.org/convention  

Calendar of Events 

NODA  

Membership  
as of  

April 14, 2012 
 

 
Current Membership: 

 238 members 
Adult Amateurs,  166 

Professional,  45 
Youth,  27 

 
 

Welcome  
to  

New Members 
 

Katie Arbogast 
Susan Bartlebaugh 
Jacqueline Berger 
Sharon Bobrowicz 

Heather Froehlich Cortell 
Michelle D. Heinz 

Robin Hill 
Rhianna Hillyer 

Deborah Klemencic 
Jessica Knautz 
Valerie Lopez 
Cody Matis 

Shannon O'Hara 
Hannah Palumbo 

Jackie Fischer Smith 
Kimberly Zemba 

 
 

 
Thanks to all NODA 

members  
who have renewed  

your 2011  
membership!  

 

 

 

NODA News  

is mailed  
to 50 homes  
each month  

and the  

online and web  
publications  

of NODA News  

get 400-600 hits  
each month! 

http://www.lec.edu/equestrian/shows
http://www.lec.edu/equestrian/shows
http://www.GrandHavenStable.com
http://www.usdf.org/calendar/course.asp?CoursePass=101997
http://www.cadsdressage.org/
http://www.nodarider.org/
http://www.southfarm.net
http://www.stoneyridgestables.com
http://www.nodarider.org/
http://www.nodarider.org/
http://www.nodarider.org/
http://www.wpdadressage.org
http://www.StoneyRidgeStables.com
http://www.southfarm.net
http://www.nodarider.org/
http://www.southfarm.net
http://www.CADSdressage.org
http://www.StoneyRidgeStables.com
http://www.StoneyRidgeStables.com
http://www.GrandHavenStable.com
http://www.GrandHavenStable.com
http://www.StoneyRidgeStables.com
http://www.StoneyRidgeStables.com
http://www.Topline-Stables.com
http://www.nodarider.org/
http://www.nodarider.org/
http://www.usdf.org/convention
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HORSES FOR SALE OR LEASE  
For Sale: Sweeten, 15.3 TB 
mare, Would make a nice 
pony club or 4H horse; she 
was to be used for 4H this 
upcoming season, but  rider 
decided to get out of horses. 
Does better in regular work. 
Potential for work to 2nd level 
with even, quiet flying change. 
Very good jump and good 
work ethic on the flat. Email 
Sara for video. 908-240-6949. 
Norton, OH. $3500 obo. (6/12) 
 

Half Lease: Belgium/QH cross 
mare, 11 yrs. old, big 14.3 hh, 
requires at least an advanced 
beginner rider, quiet, good 
ground manners, training level 
dressage/hunt seat, lease at 
www.dreamonfarm.com, 
contact 
Janet@dreamonfarm.com  

(6/12)  

 WANTED 
 
Lease Wanted:  2 students at 
Rocky River Stables looking 
for sensible school master to 
co-lease. Both riders are 
competent & caring, one 
adult, one in high school. 
Students interested in 
participating in NODA school 
shows. Horse would need to 
be boarded at Rocky River 
Stables. Please contact 
Margaret McElhany, 216-267-
2525   
valleyriding@sbcglobal.net  
(6/12) 

 
 
 

APPAREL, TACK, & SERVICE  
 

COUNTY PERFECTION 
DRESSAGE SADDLE:  Medium/
narrow tree, size 18. 
Perfect condition.  3,000 
OBO.  Contact Dana @ 440-
247-2214 or 
Barn_gal@roadrunner.com 
(7/12) 
 
 
For Sale:  Rembrandt Integra 
black 17” dressage saddle. 
Adjustable tree to fit wide or 
narrow horses. In great shape 
and very comfortable. Call 
Judy at (440) 547-
8196  $550.00, All offers 
considered! (7/12) 
 
 
For Sale:  Size 6 children’s 
breeches.  One pair knee 
patch (fawn) and one pair full 
seat (fawn).  Very good 
condition.  $10 and $20.   
E-mail 
fleurdelysfarm@hotmail.com  
(6/12) 
 
 
 
 
 

Wintec-wide 18.5" all 
purpose w/ cair panels, 56" 
girth, 2 sets of irons (one 
brake-away) 1 set of webbers, 
1 set of synthetic leathers, O/S 
gullet kit. $500 Contact Janet 
Boyle at janetb@en.com   
(6/12$)    
 
Heart in Hand Ranch.  Natural 
horsemanship difficult horse 
specialist for colt starting 
lessons/problem solving for 
horse and rider including 
trailer loading, bucking, biting, 
rearing, shyness, explosive 
behavior.  50+ years of 
experience; references. No 
force. Port Lewis Impression 
Pad® saddle fittings at your 
barn or mine;  foolproof way 
to evaluate saddle 
fit.  Specialized corrective 
saddle pads available.  Joyce 
Dickson (440) 236-6413 
www.heartinhandranch.com  
(6/12  

STABLE LISTINGS 
 

Breckville Stables, Inc.  
Cleveland MetroParks 
440-526-6767 
Stalls cleaned 6 days/wk,  3 feeds/
day. T/O included.   
 
 

Bridlewood Dressage Farm 
Medina, Ohio 
Cheryl Slawter 
330-239-1997 
CBridlewood@aol.com 
Board from $300 (may be reduced 
for barn work), 2 indoor and 1 
outdoor.  Excellent care, friendly.   
 
 

Cloverfield Farm 
Mary Dana Prescott 
Kirtland, OH 
440-256-8858 
Boarding, training, lessons; 
dressage/jumping. Travel for 
clinics/shows/your farm.   
 

Cross Winds Farm 
Bob Weston 
Chagrin Falls, OH 44023 
(440) 543-5698 
(440) 829-8165 
www.thecrosswindsfarm.com 
remington75@windstream.net 
Boarding, training, dressage and 
eventing . Stalls available  
 
 
Fair Weather Farm 
Dressage:  Kate Poulin    
386-624-3968 
katepoulin@yahoo.com 
Chagrin Falls, OH 
Heated barn/indoor, Grass /all 
season T/O, stalls cleaned 2X/day.  
Two outdoors, trails, security.  
 
 

Grand Prix Farm 
Kelli Flanagan 
Valley City, OH44280 
330-483-9055 
www.grandprixfarm.com 
Boarding, lessons, schoolmasters 
available, indoor & outdoor 
arena, heated observation room   
 
 

Kirgis Farm 
Mantua, OH 
330-554-1716  
www.kirgisfarm.com 
Dressage/event barn, T/O, 
competent staff, large stalls, 
pastures, safe fencing, indoor.  
 

Classifieds 
Classified ADS 

 

NODA Member/2 months 
FREE          60 words or less  
$5.00          60- 80 words 
 

Non-member/ 2 months 
$5.00               60 words 
 

Photo: 
$5.00 additional for photo  
 

Free ads will run for two 
months ONLY. 
Submit Ad & payment by 15th 
of the month. 
 

FREE Stable Listings as a 
member service  include con-
tact info city &  three lines. 
Ads will be edited. 
 

Website posting included for 
all Ads. 
 

Mail payment to: 
NODA Classified 
3244 Camden Rue 
Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44223 
 

Email ad to 
Mosie-editor@nodarider.org 

DID YOU KNOW? 
 

The  

NODA  

Website  
  

get 120,000+ 
 hits  

each year? 
 

When you advertise in 
the NODA News 

your ad is automatically 
placed on the website. 

http://www.dreamonfarm.com/
mailto:Janet@dreamonfarm.com
mailto:valleyriding@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Barn_gal@roadrunner.com
mailto:fleurdelysfarm@hotmail.com
mailto:janetb@en.com
http://www.heartinhandranch.com
mailto:CBridlewood@aol.com
http://www.thecrosswindsfarm.com
mailto:remington75@windstream.net
mailto:katepoulin@yahoo.com
http://www.grandprixfarm.com
http://www.kirgisfarm.com
mailto:mosie-editor@nodarider.org
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KKM Stables 
Karen Stephens  
Bellville, OH  
419-688-1331 
www.KKMStables.com 
KKMStables@aol.com 
Full-Service quality dressage 
training  thru the Levels. Improve 
balance, strength of horse & rider.   
 
Ledge Hollow Stable 
Jeanne & Terry Fashempour 
Lodi, OH 
330-239-2587  
www.Watchbearnewfoundlands.
com/page.15_html  
NE Medina County minutes from I
-71, 271, & 77.  Full care/co-op. 
Lessons, training, T/O, indoor.   
  
Meridian Farm 
Lauren Ball Tisdale 
Chagrin, OH 44022 
216-288-8834 
www.transitionsdressage.com 
Board with full or half training 
packages and sales.  Haul in 
lessons welcome. 
 
North Crest Equestrian Center 
Julie Taylor 
Avon Lake, OH 44012 
(440) 933-4654 

www.northcrestequestrian.com 
Dressage training & lessons, 
summer horse camps, birthday 
parties.   
 
Pleasant Valley Farm 
Kris Lanphear 
Willoughby Hills, OH 
440-942-9034 
References. Board, grass T/O, 
trails, lessons, care of special 
need horses. Natural training.   
 

Rivendel Farm 
Bonnie Gray  
Dale Lappert , R Dressage Judge  
Garrettsville, OH 
(330) 527-4683 evening 
(440) 813-4009 days  
Board, dressage/eventing. Small,  
experienced care, 7 day T/O . 
Indoor/outdoor, trails, jumps.   
 

Rocky River Stables 
Cleveland Metro Parks 
Rocky River 
(216) 267-2525 
www.valleyriding.org 
Boarding, lessons, pony /horse 
camps, therapeutic riding, indoor 
& outdoor arena, trails. 
 
Rhythmic Ridge Ranch 
Debi Smith 
Lorrain County 

440-315-2660 
Full care, indoor and lighted 
outdoor, matted stalls and heated 
water buckets. 
 
Sendon Way Equestrian Center  
Nancy Lewis-Stanton  
Chardon, OH 44024  
440-286-2536  
www.sendonway.com  
Board, dressage training 
packages. Buy/sell assistance. 
Haul-in lessons. 
 
Shade Tree Farm 
Betsy Rebar Sell 
Bath, OH 
330-351-1124 
brsell@aol.com 
Full care, indoor and outdoor 
arenas, trails, turnout, lessons, 
and training. 
 
Shadow Facs Farm 
814-796-6161 
www.shadowfacsfarm.com 
Dressage and combined training, 
instruction, and sales.   
 
Three Point Farm   
Karen Deitrick & Wendi Skelly 
North East, PA 
814-725-6844 

www.threepointfarm.com 
Boarding, dressage lessons and 
training, horse sales. 
 
Topline Stables at Walden 
Janeen Langowski-Grava 
Aurora, OH 44202 
330-995-0039 
440-666-6182 
www.topline-stables.com 
janeengrava@earthlink.net 
Boarding, lessons, clinics, sales, 
training, kids camp. Full care, 
indoor/outdoor, grass pastures.  
 
Woodwind Farm 
Newbury, Ohio 
Chuck Kinney 
440-564-9399  
440-773-3216 (cell)  
www.woodwindfarmjumps.com 
Exceptional care, equine-friendly 
facility. Boarding, lay-ups, training 
and lessons. Indoor, turnout.  
 
Xhalt Equestrian Center 
Phyllis Setter 
Columbia Station, OH 
(216) 299-3096  
www.Xhalteqcenter.com  
Adult boarding /training. Lorain 
county close to I-480/Cuyahoga 
County. Indoor/outdoor, pasture.  

NODA Advertising 

Deadline for submission:  15th of each month 
(e.g.  If received by 15th September your ad will 
publish in October.) 
 
All Ads will be placed on the NODA website for no 
additional charge. 
 
Layout should be emailed to: 
Mosie-editor@nodarider.org 

Ad Rates 
                  (w x  h)   1 month  6 month 
Full Page (7.5 x 10):  $75.00      $375.00  
Half Page (5 x 7.5):  $40.00      $200.00 
Quarter Page (3.75 x 5):  $20.00       $100.00 
Business Card (3.75 x 2):  $15.00       $75.00 
 

Please complete form & enclose payment in full. Make Check Payable to:  NODA 
 

Send to: NODA News 
 3244 Camden Rue 
 Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44223 

Please note payment for ads must be received by the newsletter deadline of the 15th for your ad to be 
placed in the next month’s issue.   

 
Ad Size      __    Amount enclosed  $   ________USD 
 
Name:        Company:   _____________________ 
 
Address:                
 
City:          State:     Zip:   
 
Phone: (  )      Fax:      E-mail:     
 
 

mailto:KKMStables@aol.com
http://www.Watchbearnewfoundlands.com/page.15_html
http://www.Watchbearnewfoundlands.com/page.15_html
http://www.transitionsdressage.com
http://www.northcrestequestrian.com
http://www.valleyriding.org
http://www.shadowfacsfarm.com
http://www.threepointfarm.com
http://www.topline-stables.com
mailto:janeengrava@earthlink.net?subject=Top%20Line%20Stables
http://www.woodwindfarmjumps.com/
http://www.Xhalteqcenter.com
mailto:editor@nodarider.org
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NODA News 
3244 Camden Rue 
Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44223 

NONPROFIT 

Bulk Rate 

US Postage Paid 

Permit No. 6 

Novelty, OH  44072 

Winner of the 2010 Best Newsletter Layout and Design for GMOs with 175Winner of the 2010 Best Newsletter Layout and Design for GMOs with 175--499 members499 members 

   

Northern Ohio Dressage Association 

2012 Membership Form 

  

 
Date:______________     □ Renewal       □ New Member        □ Adding Family       USDF# __________________ 
NODA Newsletters are available at www.nodarider.org; the NODA Handbook is emailed as a pdf file. 

For those individuals who want publications sent via USPS, there is an additional fee for printing and mailing the Newsletters and Handbook. 
NODA membership runs 12/1/2011 through 11/30/2012 

NODA is a United States Dressage Federation Group Member Organization.  All NODA members are automatically USDF group members; $20 of your NODA membership 

dues go towards your group membership in USDF. Group member benefits include a full year’s subscription to the official USDF magazine, eligibility for USDF Rider 

Awards, and the opportunity to audit many USDF programs and participate in recognized shows without the payment of USDF non-member fees. Supporting Family Members 

will not get a personal copy of the USDF magazine, or be eligible for USDF Participating Member Discount. See www.nodarider.org for benefit details. 

New in 2012:  Youth* is a new NODA membership category and includes both Juniors (JR) and Young Riders (YR). Sign up for YOUTH membership unless you turn 22 or 
older in 2012. If you turn 22 or older in 2012, you must sign up for Adult Amateur or Professional membership. Note that NODA schooling shows and year-end awards may 

have separate Junior categories. Consult the NODA Schooling Show Prize List and Year End Awards guidelines for the definition of the Junior category. 
  
Member Name:__________________________________________________ 
  □ Adult Amateur   □ Professional  □ Youth*, birth date required: ___________ 
  
Additional Family Member Name:___________________________________ 
  □ Adult Amateur   □ Professional  □ Youth*, birth date required: ___________ 
  
Additional Family Member Name:___________________________________ 
  □ Adult Amateur   □ Professional  □ Youth*, birth date required: __________ 
  
Address: _______________________________________________________ 
  
City, State, Zip:__________________________________________________ 
  
Phone:____________________    Email:______________________________ 
                                                           Include Email in NODA Handbook Directory?  □Yes    □No 
Would you like to be involved in a NODA Committee?  □Yes    □No 
Do you have special skills or business expertise such as graphic design, equine massage, sports thera-

py, other, that you might be willing to share with NODA or have included in the Handbook? If 

yes, list here: 
                                             ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Membership Dues: 
Adult Amateur or Professional   $45.00  ________ 
  
Youth*                                        $35.00  ________ 
  
Family Member                          $20.00  ________ 
  
Supporting Family Member       $10.00  ________ 
  
Mailing fee (required if you want the Newsletter and 

Handbook mailed via USPS)        $6.00  ________ 
  
               TOTAL ENCLOSED:             $________ 
  
Please make checks payable to NODA and mail to: 
              NODA Membership 
              Fran Cverna 
              12212 Snow Rd 
              Burton, OH 44021 

Membership questions call Fran at 440-834-1774, email membership@nodarider.org. Other questions, call Dee Liebenthal at 330-562-8455 email president@nodarider.org. 

http://www.nodarider.org
http://www.nodarider.org
mailto:membership@nodarider.org

